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     September 11, 2013
PRESENT:
Pat Bracken, Chairman, Bob Nugent, E. Cabral, and Chris Kowalski
Chairman Bracken opened the meeting at 7:30 pm.
Guests: P. Williams (Tri Town News), Selectman Priscilla Lindquist.
MINUTES
Motion was made to accept the minutes of August 21, 2013. There was a correction on the Batteries Plus section, in that it cost $1.00 per pound to leave them at Batteries Plus.  The motion was seconded and the motion passed unanimously.  

Old Business
Transfer Station RFP/Extension
The Selectmen accepted the extension for the transfer station to a $1.00 increase for tipping in 2014 and an increase of $5.00 for each rolloff.  
Statistics
The committee reviewed the tonnage for recycling and tipping from January to July for the last few years.  It was noted that although recycling has increased, so has the curbside tonnage.  It was decided that it would be good to keep an eye on it and see what is causing the changes.  

Mr. Nugent noted that in looking around town with the barrels and recycling just lying on the side of the road, it looks much nicer riding through a town such as East Kingston that has the toters. 

Ms. Cabral mentioned doing a flyer at the beginning of the year for next year with all the dates that people would need instead of the middle of the year as in the past.

Household Hazardous Waste- It as noted that the cost is going up and that maybe we should only participate in one date instead of the two.  Mr. Nugent says education is important because people take items to the Household Hazardous Waste Day that shouldn’t be.  There are items that they could drop off at the town garage throughout the year and that would save cost on the hazardous waste collections.  

Windfield Alloy- There was a brief recap on the free electronic event recently held at Winfield Alloy.  There will be no statistics as to what was collected that day sent to us, but it was noted that they were busy.  

Visit Casella

Mr. Nugent would still like to set up a time to see the Charlestown Mass facility.  Mr. Kowalski stated that while on vacation recently he made an appointment to tour the Rutland VT facility, but was not able to attend.  
Swap Shop-Mr. Nugent noted that the transfer station would be a great place to have a swap shop so that good items aren’t being tossed into the compactor.  There was discussion about freecycle etc. as other options for residents to dispose of things.

New Business
Class by DES-There is a class offered by the DES for Best Business Practices for running the transfer station.  The information was sent to all the members to see if anyone was interested in attending.  There are a couple of members interested and will check their schedules.  
Backhoe and the 2014 Budget
Mr. Bracken was approached by Jon Worthen, Road Agent regarding the backhoe used at the transfer station.  It was noted that it needs to be replaced and it is used by three departments, highway, buildings/grounds and the transfer station.  Mr. Worthen is looking into purchasing a new one and is looking at leasing it over 5 years.  He would like to allocate the costs between the three budgets.  The cost to the RAWD budget is $5,132 per year (25%) of cost for the 5 years.  It was agreed to have Mr. Worthen look again at the allocation of the costs and how much it is used at the transfer station.  If it is used 8 hours a day for the 9 days it is open, that would be about 72 hours of use.  If the brush days are included then it amounts to 14 days a year.  Mr. Bracken will talk with Mr. Worthen about the allocation.  Mr. Kowalski also asked if it was cheaper to rent the backhoe for the days needed.
Plaque- A plaque was sent to the Town of Hampstead from SC Johnson, the sponsors of the Recyclebank program thanking us for participation and congratulations on placing fifth.  The committee handed it to Ellen and congratulated her on the work bringing in the program and getting it out there to the residents. Ms. Cabral will present it to the Selectmen at the next meeting on September 23rd.
Meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm
NEXT MEETING
October 9, 2013 at 7:30 p.m.
Agenda: 

Respectfully Submitted, 
Tina Harrington,
Recording Secretary
